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KAMANISKEG LAKE
Unique 375’ waterfront point with cove and additional 
parking. Driveway in place, septic installed and stor-
age shed. Crown land to one side. Sun all day, sunsets 
in the evening                                           #6003

$259,900

GET-AWAY ON BONNECHERE RIVER
Sand Beach - 2 bedroom seasonal. Large kitchen, 3 
season front porch. Deck. Large wood fired sauna. 
Workshop and storage sheds, Privy.  Telephone 
available.                                 #5988

$169,900

CARSON LAKE – DEEDED ACCESS
Lovely large private 1.4 acre lot w/partial view of lake. Paved 
drive. Well treed with grassy clearing and plenty of room including 
fire pit and deck. Hydro at the lot line. Year round maintained 
township road and 5 minute drive to Barry’s Bay.                    #6016

$69,900

BARRY’S BAY
41.97 acres of beautiful hardwoods (Mostly Oak). Many great 
building sites. Minutes to Barry’s Bay. Off Highway 62. Hydro 
is through the lot. Easy access to develop a road and building. 
Good view from midway up.                                          #6014

$149,900

BARRY’S BAY
Approx. 4 km from Barry’s Bay near the ski hill. Lovely pond 
5.6 acres with over 1,000’ waterfront. Lovely level lot with nice 
trees Great place to canoe or paddle around. Lots of birds, deer. 
Perfect for the naturalist.                                        #6013

$159,900

WILNO
Move in now! 4 bedroom 2 bath updated home with attached 
1 car garage. Main floor bedroom and baths. Large bright sun 
room. New Propane wall fireplace and furnace with central air. 
Large deep lot.                                                              #6020

$179,900
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Clear Out - NOW ON!
Wood Pellets

Now Available!
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PALMER RAPIDS – The wife of the late Rudolf (Rudy) 
Hermann Bob is searching for answers after her late husband, 
who suff ered debilitating pain from arthritis and three knee 
replacements, couldn’t fi nd a family physician.

Rudy had been taking a prescribed narcotic for several years 
to help manage the pain. It helped him live a reasonably active 
life. He was a loving father and grandfather, and enjoyed the 
same things that many men from Palmer Rapids do; being 
outdoors and hunting.

He retired from his maintenance supervisor position at 
Boundless Adventures when he was 65 years old. Rudy would 
continue being active, helping out around the house whenever 
he could. 

“He worked hard all of his life,” Rudy’s wife, Lorna, said.
When their family doctor was set to retire, Rudy was slowly 

weaned from the narcotic for his pain.
“He was devastated,” Lorna said.
Dr. Jason Malinowski is the chief of staff  at St. Francis 

Memorial Hospital and was never the Bob’s family physician. 
He admitted that he doesn’t have much experience with retiring 
physicians weaning patients off  narcotics.

“I wouldn’t call it a standard practice,” he said.
Once the Bobs knew their physician was retiring, they 

contacted Health Care Connect to get on the waiting list. They 
also sent out three letters to physicians coming to Barry’s Bay 
and Bancroft. All they could do at that point was wait.

Over the months, Rudy would go to the emergency room to 

Wife wants answers after battle to fi nd family doctor
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OTTAWA – The Ottawa Police has issued a 
warrant for the arrest of a man who taught part-
time at Our Lady Seat of Wisdom Academy 
in Barry’s Bay.

According to the Ottawa Police Service, the 
Sexual Assault and Child Abuse Unit began 
an investigation in early 2018 into allegations 
of sexual assault dating from 2016 to 2017. 
The charges stem from incidences when Uwe 
Frank Liefl ander worked as a choir director 
and music instructor in Ottawa.

Dr. Keith Cassidy from Our Lady Seat 
of Wisdom confi rmed to the Gazette that 
Leifl ander worked at the academy for some 
time. 

“Uwe Liefl ander was an employee of Our 
Lady Seat of Wisdom Academy from 2007 
to 2017, as a music teacher on a part-time 
basis,” Cassidy said. “We are not aware of 
any complaints about his conduct at OLSW 
when he was here as a teacher.”

Liefl ander led choirs at four elementary 
schools with the Ottawa Catholic School 
Board, but quit when he was told he was not 
allowed to touch his young singers. He was 
quoted in the Ottawa Citizen when he resigned 

that he didn’t want to take part in “this culture 
of fear that is out there” and compared his 
hands-on approach to that of dance teachers 
or sports coaches. He described the contact 
as adjusting shoulders and heads or tapping 
sternums to help children learn proper posture 
and singing techniques.

Liefl änder received his credentials from 
Regensburg Academy for Church Music 
in Germany. He is the founding director/
conductor of Canada’s Sacred Music Society. 
He conducted the 500-member World Youth 
Day Choir for the Papal Mass celebrated by 
Pope John Paul II at Toronto’s World Youth 
Day in 2002.

When Leifl ander returns to Canada, he will 
be arrested on a warrant and charged with 
sexual assault.

Complaints were made by one or more 
adults. The Ottawa Police Service said they 
are concerned that there may be additional 
victims. 

Anyone with information regarding this 
investigation is asked to call the Ottawa Police 
Tip Line at 613-236-1222, ext. 5760.

Anonymous tips can be submitted by calling 
Crime Stoppers toll-free at 1-800-222-8477 
(TIPS), or by downloading the Ottawa Police 
app.

Warrant out for the arrest of former 
Seat of Wisdom music teacher

“He wasn’t depressed. 
He was in pain.”

Story continued on page 3.



renew his prescription for Celebrex, which Lorna said did 
little to nothing for the pain. He was told by the physicians 
there that he needed a family physician to get a prescription 
for narcotic pain relief.

“Emerge is not a good place to have chronic pain medicines 
reordered because of the monitoring requirements,” Dr. 
Malinowski confirmed. “Patients with chronic pain are 
having some difficulty accessing care and I really feel 
terrible about it.”

These monitoring requirements are best practices 
guidelines, published by the Canadian Medical Association 
Journal. 

Therefore, emergency room physicians are discouraged 
from writing prescriptions for narcotics.

“We have resources to refer patients to chronic pain clinics, 
say in Ottawa, or some of the online resources, which some 
patients have done successfully,” Dr. Malinowski said.

Lorna said her husband was suffering from two forms 
of arthritis, and what she called three “botched” knee 
replacements, with one making his leg one-half inch shorter 
than the other. He walked with a cane and had an accessible 
parking permit.

To help manage the pain, Rudy took his prescribed 
medication, used a back and knee brace, and underwent 
physiotherapy and acupuncture.

Lorna kept contacting Health Care Connect, even getting 
a representative’s private extension, to get updates on where 
they were on the list.

She was told that she had to keep trying to get in touch 
with the local physicians.

“Well, how can you keep trying if there are no other 
doctors?” she asked. 

Dr. Malinowski explained that while physicians are 
encouraged to work through the Health Care Connect list, 
some, like himself, use the office waiting list instead. Working 
through the Health Care Connect list is not mandatory.

A representative from Health Care Connect was contacted 
for comment, but did not respond by the Gazette’s publication 

date.
“We encourage patients to be on that list so they at least 

get on a central registry and some of our doctors are using 
it,” Dr. Malinowski said.

Often, patients simply call or visit the office to get their 
names on the physician’s waiting list. Dr. Malinowski held 
up a notebook of names collected since April 2018. There 
are more than 700 people on his list alone.

Lorna said she had received mixed messages from 
physicians and Health Care Connect. She added that it’s a 
small town, and people she knew, who became orphaned 
patients long after her husband, were getting a doctor before 
Rudy. 

Dr. Jason Malinowski said physicians are encouraged 
to adhere to the College of Physicians and Surgeons of 
Ontario’s policy on accepting new patients.

The policy states: 
Physicians must accept new patients in a manner that 

is fair, transparent, and respectful of the rights, autonomy, 
dignity and diversity of all prospective patients. Doing 
so reinforces public trust in the profession, and fosters 
confidence in the physician-patient relationship. This policy 
sets out physicians’ professional and legal obligations when 
accepting new patients. Physicians satisfy these obligations, 
in part, by accepting new patients on a first-come, first-
served basis. Doing so helps to ensure compliance with the 
Ontario Human Rights Code, which entitles every Ontario 
resident to health services free from discrimination.

“There are a lot of patients that have needs because they 
have medication renewals and I wish I had the capacity to 
get to all those patients,” Dr. Malinowski said. “I personally 
try to make it fair and transparent. I follow the policy. I know 
that many people do have needs. I would love to take care 
of everybody that has urgent to semi-urgent needs. But we 
have to make our best guess, in good faith. But [we] don’t 
have the capacity to take on all of those urgent ones either.”

For example, Dr. Malinowski schedules 15-minute blocks 
to see each patient. He can’t see patients past a certain time 
in the day because of family commitments. He also doesn’t 
want to make patients wait four to six weeks for a routine 
appointment.

Those are the deciding factors whether or not he, or other 
family doctors, can take in new patients. Dr. Malinowski 
believes that most of the new physicians are at or near 
capacity. 

After 16 months of  desperately trying, Rudy never found 
a family doctor. 

On Thanksgiving Sunday 2018, after church, Lorna was 
cooking dinner when Rudy went to bed. She called for 
him to come eat, but he asked her to leave him alone; he 
wasn’t hungry.

“I didn’t really think anything was off,” she said. 
They slept in separate rooms because of Rudy’s bad legs. 

So Lorna went to bed at around 10 p.m.
“When I got up, I saw the empty pill bottles,” Lorna said. 

“He was still alive; I got into bed with him, and rolled him 
over. I tried giving him mouth-to-mouth.”

Rudy had taken a bottle of 
hydromorphone, which he 
still had from a prescription 
he filled two years prior. 

Lorna called 911, and Rudy 
was rushed to St. Francis 
Memorial Hospital and then 
to the Ottawa hospital. 

It was too late; the 
overdose caused severe 
internal damage.

“He wasn’t depressed. He 

was in pain,” Lorna said, adding that he had just bought 
shoes the day before for a much-anticipated hunting trip. 
“He told me he was sorry, but he just couldn’t take the pain 
any longer. I miss my husband. It should not have happened. 
I can’t let people think he was a depressed man.”

Rudy died at the Madawaska Valley Hospice two weeks 
later. He was 77 years old. 

“I would still have my husband today if he had been 
looked after,” Lorna said through tears. “I am really angry. 
It’s hard to get over the mourning if you can’t get over the 
fact that he killed himself.”

She doesn’t want anyone else to go through this experience, 
and she only wants answers as to why she couldn’t find a 
physician for Rudy.

“I still don’t have a doctor and it’s been 19 months,” 
she said. 

Dr. Malinowski said the physician recruitment committee 
continues to search for interested doctors to relocate to the 
area. The trick is finding the right fit; someone who wants 
to practice in a rural setting and enjoys the lifestyle.

“It’s a challenge given the current political climate in 
Ontario and other provinces,” he admitted. 

Lorna acknowledged that there is tension between the 
government and Ontario physicians.

“The patients should not be caught in the middle,” she said.
Both Lorna and Dr. Malinowski are hopeful for the 

Madawaska Valley Health Team, a team consisting of nurse 
practitioners, a physiotherapist, social worker and dietician, 
who are available to patients who have doctors. 

Dr. Malinowski anticipates that this team will free up time 
for physicians, which will allow for doctors to take on new 
patients. Eventually, the Family Health Team will also take 
on people who do not have a family physician. 

“Given the capacity of the Family Health Team, I can see 
that their capacities will increase over the next 12 months. 
For each doctor, it’s going to be different,” he said. “My hope 
is with the Family Health Team, once it’s up and running, 
that will be able to absorb all of the unattached patients in 
the community.”
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Traveling out of 
Country?

Visitor’s to Canada
Contact a KELLY Broker today!

www.gregkelly.ca
27 Bay Street • 613-756-0066

Locally owned & Operated

Spectacle Lake LODGE
Located 17 km west of Barr y's Bay on Spectacle Lake Road

RESERVATIONS APPRECIATED 1-800-567-4044

Breakfast Buffet
Sunday, February 3rd

9 a.m. - Noon
Famous Omelet & Waffle 

Stations
Delectable Desserts

Smokerlicious 
Saturday 
February 2nd

4 - 7 p.m. 
Prime Rib of Beef 
Yorkshire Pudding

Chinese Buffet
Friday, February 1st & 15th

4 - 8 p.m.
Stir Fry Station

ALL YOU CAN EAT

Story continued from page 1.

Husband Rudy Bob suffered until he could no longer

Volunteers Needed At
THE BEAN

St. Francis Valley Healthcare Foundation is looking for 
volunteers to assist with the running of a volunteer driven 

Coffee Kiosk by providing freshly brewed coffee on-site 
to patients, staff and visitors. For just a few hours a week, 

you can help make a difference in supporting our local 
healthcare needs. For more information, please contact 
the Foundation Office at 613-756-3045 ext. 217 or email 

office@sfvhfoundation.com.

Last chance for 
Babies of 2018 
submissions!
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